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Next Dinner Meeting  

Monday 8 June 2015  

Bulimba Library, Riding Road, Bulimba   

6.30pm for 7.00 pm meeting   

Cost $15 per head for those having dinner 

NB  AN APOLOGY IS ESSENTIAL IF YOU ARE NOT EATING –        

NO APOLOGY BY THE FRIDAY BEFORE THE MEETING MEANS YOU WILL BE 
SENT AN ACCOUNT FOR THE MEAL 

 
 

Conviction, Commitment, Courage 

Postal Address:  GPO Box 3060, Brisbane, Q., 4001. 
Email: brisbaneeast@zontadistrict22.org     Website:  http://brisbaneeast.zontadistrict22.org   

Facebook: Zonta Club of Brisbane East 
Charter Number: 1235   13 May 1989 

 

Board Members 

2014—2015 

Ros Kinder 

 (President) 

Jo Diessel 

 (Vice-President) 

Bronwyn Campbell 

 (Secretary) 

Irene Kinder 

 (Treasurer) 

Directors: 

 Lynn Callander 

 Beulah Castan 

 Kerstin Liebchen-Meades 

Well this is my last President’s Patter as I hand over the reins 

to our incoming President, Jo.  As I said in my Report at our 

AGM, my thanks to each of you for the support you have   

given me during the last two years and your work for our 

Club.  We had a very successful year and each contributed in her own 

way to that success – my thanks to you.  To Jo and her team, my best 

wishes for a great year and I know you will all support her endeavours as 

President. 

It was lovely to have Elizabeth Peters as our Guest at our May AGM and 

Dinner Meeting. I hope Elizabeth felt welcome and that she will consider 

joining our Club.  Di Farmer, the MLA for Bulimba, also popped in to meet 

members and we welcomed her as well although she had another         

engagement and couldn’t stay for the meeting.  We look forward to her  

formally attending a meeting in the near future.   

We have three other women interested in our Club and each has been   

invited to our next meeting. 
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Just a reminder about our District 22 Conference at Airlie 

Beach from 9 - 11 October 2015. Registration Forms 

should be available soon, but if you intend coming to   

Conference, it may be wise to book your travel as soon as 

possible as flights into Proserpine are limited. The Coral 

Sea Resort is now fully booked but alternate nearby accommodation is  

available.  Refer to the Conference Newsletter No 2 for details. 

Our District Governor promises an exciting program and Conference is a 

great way to learn more about Zonta and enjoy the company of Zontians 

from other Clubs. 

District Conference 

Fellowship Activity 

Don’t forget to register and pay for our     

fellowship Jazz River Cruise on Saturday 20 

June on the Kookaburra Queen.  Payments 

should be made into our General Account 

Name of Bank Account: Zonta Club of 

Brisbane East Inc BSB: 124-001 Account 

No: 10207043.  Cost is $59 per person ($49 

per person Concession (Seniors Card and students)) and $39 for a child aged 

4-12 years).   

Inclusions are a roving magician, jazz band, International and Seafood Buffet 

and a 2-2.5 hour scenic cruise on the Brisbane River.  Irene has sent an email 

our with the details so if you and your friends intend coming, please make 

payment into our account as we need to book in advance. 

RSVPs and payments no later than Monday, 8 June. 

 

ZIF 

As per the decision taken at our AGM A$6,960.00 has been   

forwarded to the Zonta International Foundation to be divided 

between the ZI Service Projects, and the JMK and YWPA 

Awards.  The dollar amount is one-third of our fundraising for the        

2014-2015 year plus the Club’s share of the profit from the 2014 

Zonta Fashion Showcase. 
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2015 Amelia Earhart Fellowships Announced 

ZIF has announced details of the 2015 Amelia Earhart Fellowship winners 

and congratulations go to Elise Fahy who is undertaking post graduate   

studies in Aerospace Engineering at the University of Queensland.  Another 

Australian, Natasha Bosanac who is studying Aeronautics and Astronautics 

at Purdue University, USA was awarded her   

second AE Fellowship. 

The Fellowships, initially established as a loan in 

1938, are a living memorial to Zontian and     

aviatrix Amelia Earhart to encourage women to 

expand their career options beyond traditional 

boundaries.  The award was changed to a  

scholarship in 1939 and currently is valued at 

US$10,000 per annum. Since its inception, there 

have been 1,438 fellowships totalling more than 

US$8.6million awarded to 1,014 Fellows from 70 countries. 

Elise joins an elite group of very talented young women and our               

congratulations go to her and to Natasha. 

We have two dates in June for our Sausage Sizzles – the 

4th and 14th. If you can help on either date, please let Jo 

know so you can be included on the roster. Whilst these are 

good fundraisers for the Club there is considerable time 

and effort involved so if you can assist on either of these 

dates, please let Jo know so we can organise the roster with a time that suits 

you best. 

The Club will be having a stall at the Morningside Festival in July (see date 

claimer).  Whilst this is not a fundraiser but designed to showcase our Club 

and increase interest in Zonta and hopefully membership, we will be having a 

raffle and also selling items such as Irene’s handmade cards and plants.  We 

also need helpers on the day and with 

set-up.  If you can spare a couple of 

hours to help and/or would like to   

donate items for our raffle please let 

Irene know. 

Our other major fundraiser will be our High Tea on    

United Nations Day – 24 October 2015. We again will 

be holding it in the hall at Yeronga State High School 

with a starting time of 2.30pm, so please mark this date 

in your diary and that of your friends so we can ensure 

a successful afternoon.  

Coming Club Fundraisers 
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Member Profile –  
Charter Member, Beverley Farley OAM      Our manicure sets and torch key rings are now available for sale.  Both are engraved with 

the Zonta International logo.  Cost is $12 for the travel manicure set and $7 for the key 

ring.  We still have Irene’s beautiful hand made cards for sale at cost of $5 each. 

Club Merchandise for Sale 
Our manicure sets and torch key rings are still available for 

sale.  Both are engraved with the Zonta International logo.  

Cost is $12 for the travel manicure set and $7 for the key ring.  

We still have Irene’s beautiful hand made cards for sale at cost 

of $7 each. 

Date Claimers 
 

4 June 2015  Bunnings Sausage Sizzle, Rocklea 

8 June 2015  Dinner Meeting, Bulimba Library                                                  
   (NOTE: THIS IS THE MONDAY OF THE LONG WEEKEND) 

14 June 2015  Bunnings Sausage Sizzle, Rocklea 

20 June 2015  Fellowship activity – Jazz Cruise on the Kookaburra Queen 

22 June 2015  Board Meeting, Easts Leagues Club 

5 July 2015  Breast cushions at Jo’s 

13 July 2015  Dinner Meeting, Bulimba Library 

26 July 2015  Morningside Festival Stall, Rogonna Park, Morningside 

27 July 2015  Board Meeting, Easts Leagues Club 

10 August 2015 Dinner Meeting, Bulimba Library 

24 August 2015 Board Meeting, Easts Leagues Club 

9-11 October 2015 District Conference, Airlie Beach 

24 October 2015 High Tea, Yeronga State High School 

2-6 July 2016  ZI Convention, Acropolis Convention Centre, Nice, France 


